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MEETINGS CALENDAR 

Our main meeting is held at 2.30pm on the second Thursday of each 
month.  Meetings are at Faringdon Corn Exchange and start with a  
welcome from the Chairman and notices.  The main event - usually a visiting 
speaker - is followed by free refreshments and a chance to contact Group 
Leaders and socialise. 

Thursday 12th September 2019 
By popular demand, we welcome back Dr David Jones a research biologist 
at the Natural History Museum in London and an external lecturer at  
Imperial College.  This talk is called ñThe Most Dangerous Animalsò and 
he explores the question óWhich animals kill the most humans?ô  Based on 
published research, he lists the top culprits, debunks some popular myths and 
reveals the scary truth behind the statistics.  He then focuses on his favourite 
killers, the snakes.  This talk is almost guaranteed to be funny, factual and 
interesting. 

Thursday 10th October 2019 
This month we welcome Paul Colley to talk on the subject of ñBats ï secret 
lives revealed with award winning photographyò.  Paul usually  
photographs marine and freshwater animals but is running a new project this 
spring with some local bat conservation groups which is achieving a high 
public profile due to its imagination and novelty.  He will talk about the pro-
ject and explain, with photographs much about bats. 

Thursday 14th November 2019 
Many of you will have visited Westonbirt Arboretum and here is a chance to 
learn more about the historic, picturesque landscape and internationally  
important tree and shrub collection.  Westonbirt volunteer and speaker,  
Pauline Thomas will talk about ñThe Wonders of Westonbirtò including 
facts about the wealthy Holford family who originally planted the arboretum 
in the Victorian years. 

Thursday 12th December 2019 
This month Sally-Ann Spence, a lecturer at Oxford Natural History Museum 
will speak on the topic of ñDung Beetlesò.  Sally-Ann is an informed and 
engaging science educator who has spent many years enthusing children and 
adults alike with the wonders of invertebrates.  She is the founder of 
Minibeast Mayhem, a specialist teaching company.  She takes great delight 
in delivering lively material on this often misunderstood and underrated sec-
tion of Biology.  Keen to increase factual engagement with invertebrates  
Sally-Ann also works as a consultant on many books including the Dorling 
Kindersley range and even on the subject of eating insects with the BBCôs 
food scientist Stefan Gates.  
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Thursday 9th January 2020 
This month we celebrate the New Year with our January Japes, once again. 
Following a lovely meal our speaker will be Mr Al Sylvester whose presen-
tation is called, ñMy Walk to Freedom.ò  The talk gives details of his per-
sonal account of his unsupported 881 miles walk between Landôs End and 
John O Groats. 

Thursday 13th February 2020 
Our speaker this month is Howard Robinson who will talk about Eleanor 
of Aquitaine, one truly amazing lady who was King Johnôs mother.  King 
Henry II and his wife Eleanor often stopped with the royal court at Worces-
ter cathedral where Howard is a volunteer guide.  She was one of the most 
powerful and influential figures of the Middle Ages.  Inheriting a vast estate 
at the age of 15 which made her the most sought-after bride of her genera-
tion.  She would eventually become the queen of France, the queen of Eng-
land and lead a crusade to the Holy Land. 

Thursday 12th March 2020 
Dr Lynda Ware works at Cochrane UK in Oxford and was for many years a 
GP in Oxfordshire and she will talk about Evidence Based Medicine. 
Cochrane UK aims to raise awareness and knowledge by producing high 
quality research which is made available to healthcare professionals.  This is 
certainly a topic of interest to everyone. 

Thursday 9th April 2020 
This month we are pleased to welcome Bernard Purrier who will talk about 
Whales and Dolphins ï A Look into their World.  Bernard regularly pre-
sents to a wide variety of groups.  This talk will give lots of fascinating facts, 
provide a look at their evolution, their behaviours linked to their advanced 
intelligence, the ways in which they have adapted to their environment and 
the increasing threats to their habitats which threaten their ultimate survival. 

Thursday 14th May 2020 
We are always pleased when one of our members is willing to give a talk and 
this month, we are pleased that Danielle Mills will tell us all about the work 
of the organisation, Medical Detection Dogs.  This organisation trains dogs 
to detect the odour of human disease. It is at the forefront of the research into 
the fight against cancer and helping people with life-threatening diseases.  

Thursday 11th June 2020 
Natural History is a subject that interests most members and this month we 
are very lucky to have Richard Rickitt, the editor of Bee Craft as our speak-
er.  His talk is called, óIntroducing the Amazing Honey Beeô and he ex-
plains lots of intriguing facts about bees.  He is very passionate on this sub-
ject and what began as a hobby is now a job.  He will also bring some of his 
own honey to sell and always urges everyone to buy from local bee keepers. 
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CHAIRMANôS MESSAGE 
Welcome to the Autumn edition of the Newsletter. 

I note with some interest that last year at this time, we were just 
emerging from a long spell of hot, dry weather and were having to co-
ax back our gardens from the brink of extinction.  Brown lawns and 
wilting borders were a sad reminder of how much we rely on the rain.  
This year our hanging baskets are a mass of colour, lawns are green 
and as I sit here writing this message, the rain is beating against the 
window pane, but the sun is shining!  Itôs little wonder that in the UK 
the weather is a constant topic of conversation. 

In the Faringdon and District U3A there is also a lot to talk about and 
be very proud of.  General Meetings continue to attract a large follow-
ing.  Our last two topics have taken us to the Yellow Hat Tribe art gal-
lery through the fascinating life story of its owner, artist Irene Tyack, 
and I know that some of our members have taken a ride over to Chip-
ping Norton to see for themselves.  In July we learned from Peter 
Sharpe about developments in military technology from the American 
Civil War through to 1917/8, when a combination of changing tactics 
and technology produced a breakthrough allowing offensive opera-
tions in WW1 to become once more viable.  Looking ahead, Shela and 
Danielle have planned some wonderful speakers with topics ranging 
from The Most Dangerous Animals, to The Secret Life of Bats 
through photography and in November The Wonders of Westonbirt.  
Undoubtedly more enjoyable Thursdays to come. 

Our Calendar fills up so quickly and we have already enjoyed our get 
together in the Barber Rooms, where we thank our group leaders for 
all their hard work and meet new members to the U3A who have 
joined during the year.  This time we decided to ring in the changes 
and hold our gathering in the morning ï always looking for the excuse 
to have cakes, we opted for a coffee morning and I am so pleased to 
report that it was well-attended and enjoyed by all. 

August, of course means Summer Lunch.  We are so grateful to Steve 
and Jenny Braithwaite, who welcomed us into their beautiful garden 
again, and of course, my personal thanks go out to all the Committee 
Members and friends who really personify what it means to be a team.  
It wouldnôt be a lunch if U3A members didnôt come, and you did not 
disappoint me this year as I think attendance was well over 120 ï up 
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on last year.  As always the buffet looked amazing with Mains pro-
duced by Sadlers and salads by us but most spectacular of all the des-
sert table, which was outstandingéso pretty and so delicious, so thank 
you to you all for your contributions.  We had the most perfect dayé
wonderful company, tremendous food and thanks to Peter Smith and 
the Recorder Consort and George Bonner and the Ukulele Group we 
were well entertained too.  To all those who helped with the tidying 
up, washing up etc, a big thank you too.  We were on our way home 
before 5pm.  Personally I enjoyed the restorative effect of a bowl of 
warm, soapy water on tired achy feet and a little snooze afterwards. 

 Most groups have a rest in August so if you are having what is now 
called a ñstaycationò or are venturing further afield, have a wonderful 
time.  A really great time was had by our wine enthusiasts a few 
weeks ago as they set off on a fact-finding mission to the Mosel Val-
ley in Germany.  You can read David Burnsô very informative report 
on pages 14 and 15 of this Newsletter.  Having spent our honeymoon 
there, I can vouch for the quality of the local produce and the spectac-
ular countryside.  Nearer to home, but just as enjoyable, our gardeners 
went on an away day to Stowe School and Gardens.  I was fortunate 
enough to go with them and was thrilled to be taken round the school 
by the most enthusiastic and knowledgeable guide and then a short bus 
ride to the gardens, now managed by the National Trust, where we had 
lunch and a stroll round the beautiful grounds.  If your group does 
something that you think the rest of us would be interested in, please 
send a short report to the Newsletter Editor, with pictures if you donôt 
mind them being printed, and he will include them if possible. 

Our next calendar event will be the Open Day in October, so if you 
know of anyone who might be interested in joining U3A, invite them 
along to the Corn Exchange on Tuesday 1st October, 10am - 12noon, 
for their own fact-finding missionérefreshments are provided. 

Enjoy the summer! 

Best Wishes. 

Margaret Brown 
chairman@faringdonu3a.org.uk  
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SUMMER LUNCH 


